

Spalding Parish Church of England Day School

22nd March 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

COVID 19 Update

With just over a week left of the current term and following a busy couple of weeks at school I wanted to write to you with a number of updates with regards to the current situation. You may be aware that we closed one of the Year 6 bubbles last week on the advice of PHE as a precautionary measure following a positive LFD test. A PCR test was undertaken as a result and I can now confirm that this was negative and PHE advised over the weekend to reopen the bubble which we have done today. It is really good to have all the pupils back in school who have recently had to isolate and we look forward to a productive week ahead.

Please remember that if it is necessary for you or a member of your household to self-isolate *you must not leave your home for any reason* - https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/self-isolate-and-what-to-do/.

- $oldsymbol{\mathrm{X}}$ Do not go to work, school or public places you are able to work from home if you can.
- X Do not go on public transport or use taxis.
- $oldsymbol{\mathrm{X}}$ Do not go out to get food or medicine order it online, by phone, or ask someone to bring it to your home.
- old X Do not have visitors in your home, including friends and family (this is not currently allowed anyway).
- $oldsymbol{\mathsf{X}}$ Do not go out to exercise exercise at home or in your garden, if you have one.

It also remains imperative that to keep the school community as safe as possible that all Government guidance is adhered to at all times when on the school site, including social distancing. 'To stop the spread of coronavirus (COVID-19), you should avoid close contact with anyone you do not live with. This is called social distancing. Stay at least 2 metres away from anyone you do not live with (or anyone not in your support bubble)' - https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/social-distancing/what-you-need-to-do/. Our staggered timings for the start and end of day support this — please abide by them at all times.

Thank you once again for your continued support. By working together and committing to the guidance in place we can ensure SPCEDS is as safe as possible for all. As always if you do have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch via feedback@spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk. I hope you all have a good week.

Kind Regards,

Diane Mulley Head Teacher



Clay Lake, Spalding, Lincolnshire, PE11 2QG Tel: 01775 722333 enquiries@spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk

quiries@spaidingparish.lincs.sch.uk www.spaldingparish.lincs.sch.uk Follow us on Twitter: @SPCEDS

Head Teacher: Diane Mulley